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Policies Relating To Director Nomination Process

e A nominating committee of the Board of Directors (the "Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee"),
constituted and operating pursuant to a charter in accordance with the NASDAQ Marketplace Rules, has the
exclusive authority to recommend director nominees to the Board of Directors for approval.

e The Company will make the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee's charter available to security
holders on the Company's web site.

e The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee may use multiple sources for identifying director
candidates, including its own contacts and referrals from other directors, members of management, the
Company's advisors, and executive search firms. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee will
consider director candidates recommended by shareholders and will evaluate such director candidates in the
same manner in which it evaluates candidates recommended by other sources, provided the procedures set
forth below are followed by shareholders in submitting recommendations. Substantially the following policy will
be disclosed in the Company's proxy statement:

Consideration of Shareholder Recommendations for Director Nominees

In making recommendations for director nominees for the annual meeting of shareholders, the Nominating and
Corporate Governance Committee will consider any written recommendations of director candidates by
shareholders received by the Secretary of the Company no later than 120 days before the anniversary of the
previous year's annual meeting of shareholders. Recommendations must include the candidate's name and
contact information and a statement of the candidate's background and qualifications, and must be mailed to
Shenandoah Telecommunications Company, PO Box 459, 500 Shentel Way, Edinburg, Virginia 22824-0459, Attn:
Secretary.

e The Board of Directors does not currently prescribe any minimum qualifications for director candidates.
Consistent with the criteria for the selection of directors approved by the Board of Directors, the Nominating
and Corporate Governance Committee will take into account the Company's current needs and the qualities
needed for Board service, including experience and achievement in business, finance, technology or other areas
relevant to the Company's activities; reputation, ethical character and maturity of judgment; diversity of
viewpoints, backgrounds and experiences; absence of conflicts of interest that might impede the proper
performance of the responsibilities of a director; independence under SEC and NASDAQ rules; service on other
boards of directors; sufficient time to devote to Board matters; and ability to work effectively and collegially
with other Board members. In the case of incumbent directors whose terms of office are set to expire, the
Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee will review such directors' overall service to the Company
during their term, including the number of meetings attended, level of participation, quality of performance,
and any transactions of such directors with the Company during their term. For those potential new director
candidates who appear upon first consideration to meet the Board's selection criteria, the Nominating and
Corporate Governance Committee will conduct appropriate inquiries into their background and qualifications
and, depending on the result of such inquiries, arrange for in-person meetings with the potential candidates.



